



Dear dads, mums, and carers,

# We are excited to welcome Kaylene Kerr to our school again.

As a former detective with the WA police force and the founder of eSafeKids (<a href="www.esafekids.com.au">www.esafekids.com.au</a>), Kayelene's mission is to reduce and prevent harm to young people. She does this by supporting and inspiring parents, carers and educators to talk with children and young people about protective behaviours, body safety, online safety, digital wellbeing and pornography.

Kaylene has featured on Australian and international television broadcasts, radio programs and in print media. Her presentations are very engaging and full of easy-to-understand information, with many practical examples and strategies.

Kaylene will be delivering a workshop for our senior students, and also two workshops for parents.

- 10.50 12.40 (mainly aimed at parents of younger children)
- 2.35 3.45 (supervision of younger children can be provided please let the office know if you need child care.)

Kayelene says, "I believe we can all play a role in the care, safety and protection of children. The health, wellbeing and safety of children should be our highest priority." I know you are all committed to these things, and I am certain you will find her workshops very valuable.

#### Week 1

| VVCCK I           |  |
|-------------------|--|
| Monday 28 July    | Breakfast club   |
| Tuesday 29 July   | Staff meeting  |
|                   | Freo footy players online visit                                    |
| Wednesday 30 July | Breakfast club   |
|                   | 3Ups 10.50-12.40   |
|                   | PP and Yr 3 transition   |
|                   | Kaylene Kerr 10.50-12.30 (3Ups parents), 2.45-3.45 (other parents) |
| Thursday 31 July  | Housekeeping   |
| Friday 1 August   | Breakfast club   |
|                   | Eneabba Cross Country (Mrs Morcombe and selected students)         |

# **Freo Footy Players**

Miss Johns has organised this online visit from some Fremantle Dockers players. The players will be speaking about their lives and their football careers. Their session will have a focus on healthy, active lifestyles, resiliency and respect and the students will complete some pre-

visit work about these things. The students will also be given an opportunity to ask the players questions. I'm sure all the kids will enjoy the Docker's virtual visit!

## Week 2 is Bookfair!

The library will be open for students to look at the books at lunchtime from Monday to Thursday. Parents who would like to purchase, please sign in at the office before you go to the library, and someone will help you with your purchase.

### **Transition**

On the days when the 3Ups come to school (Wednesday of Weeks 2,4,6 & 8 this term and next), the pre-primaries and Year 3s have the opportunity to visit their 2026 classroom. From 11-12.45, the PPs will go to the Junior Room and the Yr 3s go to the Senior Room. This gives them the opportunity to learn the routines and expectations of their new room and reduce any worries they have about moving up next year.

## **Eneabba Cross-Country**

If your child is going to the interschool cross-country meet at Eneabba, you will already have received paperwork about this.

